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PUEBLA
The British cavers who have been

exploring caves in the Cuetzalan
area have created a web site with
expedition reports, maps, and other
information. See www.vale.org.uk/
caves/cuetzalan.

In April 2002, a joint Sociedad
Mexicana Exploraciones Subterrá-
neas–Société Québécoise de Spéléo-
logie expedition to the Sierra Negra
succeeded in establishing a connec-
tion between Sistema de Niebla
(TP4-13) and Sistema Ehécatl-

Xalltégoxtli. (The connection be-
tween Ehécatl and Xalltégoxtli is
described in an article in AMCS
Activities Newsletter 24.) The com-
bination, taking the name Sistema
Tepepa of the TP4-13 part, is over
24 kilometers in total length and at
least 880 meters deep, according to
field calculations. There are two
independent routes, each over 10
kilometers long and 800 meters
deep. The connection was estab-
lished at the upper parts of both
systems by a mixed team from both
groups, although it was mostly due
to the work of the québécois cavers

on previous expeditions. The po-
tential for adding more length and
depth is great, and we hope to con-
tinue this joint effort. Source: Ramón
Espinasa and Marc Tremblay.

QUINTANA ROO
Cenote Angelina is located a few

kilometers south of Tulúm. A dense
hydrogen-sulfide layer occurs at the
halocline at –30 meters. A tree-limb-
covered debris cone barely pierces
the halocline and extends down-
ward. The lowest point where the
cone intersects the wall is at a
depth of 62 meters. A cross-section
diagram of the cave appears in Ad-
vanced Diver Magazine 11, March
2002.

A cable-television film was shot
in the Cenote Pet Cemetery area of
Sistema Nohoch Nah Chich dur-
ing November 8–15, 2001. Wes
Skiles was the photographer, with
assistance from Jill and Paul Hein-
erth and logistical support from
Buddy Quattlebaum. The episode
is called “Dreamchasers” and fea-
tures cave diver Michael Kane of
California. In January 2002, a Ger-
man crew filmed another TV docu-
mentary in Sistema Tuhs Xubaxa
Aktun, based at Cenote Nai Tutha.
Source: Steve Gerrard in Cave Div-
ing News of the Riviera Maya, March
2002.

Cave-diving biologist Jill Yager
has received a Fulbright grant that
will enable her to live in Puerto
Morelos and conduct nine months
of studies on the biology and water
chemistry of Sistema Crustecea,
Sistema Taj Mahal, and Sistema
Chac Mol. Many will recall that Jill
Yager discovered a new aquatic ani-
mal in a cave in the Bahamas that
was not only a new genus and spe-
cies, but also a new family and class
(or subclass): Remipedia, Speleo-
nectidae Speleonectes lucayensis.
Remipedes have since been found
in other anchialine caves, including
some in the Yucatan Peninsula.
Source: Steve Gerrard in Cave Div-
ing News of the Riviera Maya, March
2002.

Nancy DeRosa and others have
founded the Society of Akumal’s
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